
Runnymede Borough Council

Licensing Sub-Committee

Application for a variation to a Premises Licence under
Section 34 of the Licensing Act 2003

Thorpe Lea Filling Station
169-171 Thorpe Lea Road, Egham, Surrey TW20 8HP

Hearing of Friday 4 September 2015 at 2.00pm

Council Chamber, Civic Centre, Addlestone

NOTIFICATION OF DECISION

Cllr Mrs Margaret Roberts, Cllr Mrs Margaret Harnden, Cllr
David Parr (Chair)

Committee Members:

Mr Chris Mitchener from Licensing Solutions on behalf of
Motor Fuel Ltd

For the Applicant

Other Persons: None attending

Officers of the Authority Robert Smith, Senior Licensing Officer,
Clare Pinnock, Clerk to the Sub-Committee,
Leonie Woodward, Solicitor, Legal Advisor to the Sub-
Committee

This is an application dated 20 July 2015 by Motor Fuel Ltd, owners of and premises

licence holders for Thorpe Lea Filling Station, 169 - 171 Thorpe Lea Road, Egham,

Surrey TW20 8HP.

The application is to vary the existing Premises Licence under section 34 of the

Licensing Act 2003 for the premises known as Thorpe Lea Filling Station. The

application is to extend the opening hours for non-licensable activities to 24 hour per
day, extend the hours alcohol can be sold to an extra two hours in the morning and

remove restrictions on Christmas Day and Good Friday. All conditions already in place
to remain.

No representations were received from any Responsible Authorities.
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Relevant representations were received from two local residents.

DECISION

The Sub-Committee carefully considered the application, the committee report,
including the objections, the submissions of Mr Mitchener, the relevant provisions for

the Licensing Act 2003, the March 2015 Amended Statutory Guidance issued under

Section 182 of the Licensing Act 2003 and the Council’s Licensing Policy (Third Edition)

2011-2016.

The Sub-Committee was satisfied that the licensing objectives - prevention of crime and
disorder, public safety, prevention of public nuisance and protection of children from
harm - were engaged.

The decision of the Sub-Committee was to grant the Variation of the Premises Licence

as per the application and with the conditions already attached to the Premises

Licence.
!

Reasons:

The Sub-Committee considered the conditions already in place were sufficient to

address issues which may be raised by the variations sought.

REVIEW

If concerns arise in relation to any of the Licensing Objectives, it is open to any person

to apply to have the licence reviewed.
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APPEAL

If the Applicant or any person having made a relevant representation is dissatisfied with

this decision he or she may appeal against the decision to the Guildford Magistrates'

Court, Business Centre, PO Box 36, The Law Courts, Mary Road, Guildford, Surrey

GU1 4AS within the period of 21 days beginning with the day on which he or she was

notified by the licensing authority of the decision appealed against.

Effective Date

The Variation of the Premises Licence will take effect from the date of this letter.

Dated: 8 September 2015

Signed:

Mr Mario A Leo
Corporate Head of Law & Governance
Runnymede Borough Council
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